Public consultations on new draft regulations closed

Public consultations on draft Interconnection and Access Regulations continued at the office of the National Regulatory Agency for Electronic communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI) on January 14 and 15, 2009. The consultation process was launched by the Agency back in December 2008, following the requests from electronic communications networks and service providers. The two January sessions were attended by 15 representatives from six companies, MOLDTELECOM, Orange Moldova, and MOLDCELL etc. among them.

The sessions offered an opportunity for providers to voice commentaries and proposals in relation to the draft Regulations, displayed on ANRCETI Web page prior to the start of consultations and to the regulator’s staff to explain in detail new specific clauses, in particular those of the new chapter on access to the local loop. The representatives of the Agency provided answers to providers’ questions, in discussion trying to clarify the most complex aspects pertaining to Interconnection and access regulation.

The document, drafted by the Agency in line with the Law on Electronic Communications no.241-XVI of 15.11.2007, provides for the principles and procedure of access to public electronic communications networks and/or services and to associated facilities, as well as the procedure of network interconnection. The main objective of the Regulations is to promote competition, ensure network interconnection/interoperability and users’ protection. The Regulations will enable the Agency to take due steps to foster and secure access and interconnection under appropriate conditions, while at the same time ensuring application of economic efficiency principles, competition promotion and maximum of benefits for end-users.

Public consultations attendees addressed number aspects in relation to regulations included in the draft, other issues of common interest. Some of the providers insisted on the opportunity to reduce terms allotted for negotiations and for the implementation of interconnection and local loop access agreements, identifying optimal solutions for accelerating the process of interconnection agreements negotiation.

The session was closed by Iurie Ursu, ANRCETI Deputy Director, who said the Agency welcome the active response of the industry to the process of regulation, in particular of interconnection and access to public networks through consultations. He considers the closed debates to have been constructive, emphasizing that the justified providers’ proposals will certainly contribute to the document improvement. Iurie Ursu a noted that, in the nearest possible time, after applying due modifications and amendments, the draft document will be approved by ANRCETI Administrative Board. It will become effective after being registered with the Ministry of Justice and published in the Official Gazette of the Republic of Moldova.
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